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On the CallOn the Call
Significant Activity

On March 18, 2025, Officers Hall and McWhorter responded to the Warren County Alternative 
school for a report of an unruly Juvenile. Upon investigation, a female juvenile was charged with 
disorderly conduct.

On March 15, 2025, Officers D. Williams and Schrage, responded to the intersection of East 
State Route 73 and Bunnell Hill Road, for a report of a vehicle stopped in the roadway with a 
driver possibly sleeping. While officers were attempting to contact the male driver, the driver 
was startled and took his foot off the brake and backed into one of the police cruisers. Upon 
investigation, the driver was arrested for O.V.I. and provided a breath test with a result of .13.

On March 14, 2025, Officer Schrage observed a suspicious vehicle in the 7500 block of Bunnell 
Hill Road. The male was observed parking his vehicle and getting out of the driver’s side. 
Officers made contact with the male who stated he had pulled over to urinate. While officers 
were speaking with the male, they observed an odor of an alcohol and glassy eyes. Upon 
investigation, the male was charged with OVI.

On March 13, 2025, Sgt. Sweet, Cpl. Knobbe, and Officer Horwarth, responded to a residence 
in the 9000 Block of Somerset Court for a trespassing complaint. A male was located and was 
initially given a warning for the trespassing violation and was allowed to leave the scene. Officers 
were later called back to the same location for the same male trespassing. The male was again 
located and charged with Criminal Trespass.

On March 13, 2025, Officer Bronnenberg was east bound on East State Route 73, near the 
intersection of North State Route 48, when he observed a vehicle in front of him cross over the 
white and yellow traffic lines numerous times. Upon investigation, the male motorist was charged 
with a Marked Lanes violation and OVI.

Excellence Excellence 
Through TrainingThrough Training

All officers attended our in-service training to recertify officers on less lethal tools and reviewed 
use of force policies.  

Nicole Riley with the Ohio Department of Public Safety gave a presentation on officer wellness.

Officers also completed recertification on CPR and AED through the Clearcreek Township Fire 
District with the help of Assistant Chief Buehler and Lieutenant Khan.
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